
 
 
 
 
July 7, 2024 
 
Whatcom County Council 
 
 
Dear Whatcom County Council Members, 
 
The League of Women voters is a non-partisan political organization formed nationally in 1920. Since 
1956 we have been an active and positive influence in Whatcom County registering voters, hosting 
candidate forums, providing civics education curriculums for schools, and advocating for policy 
which is supported by our well-researched and thoughtful positions. We thank you for your 
service on the county council.   
 
I am writing to you today regarding the proposition to repeal Ordinance 2022-045. There are 
two issues with the ballot measure.     
 
We believe that signatures on the propositions were collected with misleading information. People were 
led to believe that their property taxes would go down 25%.  That is not true.  My personal property tax 
would go down about 3%.  
  
Also, the proposition was submitted as an initiative. Initiatives are intended for new legislation. This is 
actually a repeal of existing rule so it should have been submitted as a referendum. Whatcom County 
Charter defines initiatives and referendums and requires significantly more signatures for referendum 
than for initiatives.  There is a good reason for the higher threshold of signatures for referendums and 
that is that it prevents government from flip flopping back and forth.  This proposition did not have 
enough signatures to qualify as a referendum and should not appear on the ballet. 
 
What authority does the county prosecutor and the county council have to challenge the initiative? 
Please request that the county prosecutor initiate a pre-election legal review of the initiative so a judge 
can determine if it is valid.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Eileen McCracken 
President 
League of Women Voters Bellingham/Whatcom County 

 
 

Proposed 2024-25 Work Plan* 
 

Major Initiatives 
The Board recognizes that League activities are largely dependent upon volunteers stepping up to carry 
them out. Nevertheless, the Board proposes a work plan for the upcoming year that focuses on a few 
major initiatives along with on-going support for the work of LWVBWC teams. 

Transformation:  LWVUS’s transformation journey will be arriving at local Leagues on February 1, 2025.  
Beginning on that date members will join or renew their membership via LWVUS’s website.  More is 
written about this elsewhere and it will be discussed at the annual member meeting, but the impact on 
our finances is uncertain.  To bolster our budget, we will be putting a new emphasis on asking for 
additional financial support from our members and supporters. 

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion:  Last year we invited Lee Murdoch, president of the Yakima County 
League, to talk with us about their efforts to be more inclusive.  The board has continued to discuss 
what DEI means to us, and how we can “Incorporate Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in all our work” as 
directed by our strategic plan.  In the coming year this will include meeting with teams to raise 
awareness, make sure we are all using the same terminology, and discuss how to incorporate DEI 
considerations into their work. 

Communications:  With the ability to post videos of candidate forums, interviews, and Zoom programs 
on our website, we have great resources for the community—if people know to look.  This year we plan 
to convene a communications advisory team to consider how to extend our reach.   

The Board continues to fund a contract with Carolyn Stewart to regularly post to our social media 
accounts in order to increase our followers.  She is also responsible for distributing press releases to 
local media and other organizations as appropriate. 

To enhance internal communications, the board plans to hold quarterly meetings with team leads. 

Advocacy:  For the first time in a number of years we are in a position to direct more attention to 
advocacy, which has the potential to promote our positions and elevate our visibility within the 
community.  

Voter Services:  The forum team plans to experiment with short candidate interviews for the primary 
election so viewers can quickly zero in on the candidates they’re interested in learning more about.  In 
addition to forums for the general election, the team will be working on strategies for helping voters 
learn about the candidates for the Charter Review Commission. 

The Civics Education team will continue to create very short videos on civics education topics for social 
media (and our website).   

  


